
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 25, 2013 

 

 

To the Honorable Common Council 

Of the City of Milwaukee 

Room 205 – City Hall 

 

Re: Communication from JUANITA RATZ 

 C.I. File No. 1029-2013-827 

 

Dear Council Members: 

 

Claimant, Juanita Ratz, 201 South 1
st
 Street, Waterford, WI 53185 alleges through 

Wisconsin Mutual Insurance Company, by its representative Dominic Ladd, P.O. 

Box 201, Menomonee Falls, WI 53052, as subrogee, that on January 31, 2013 at 

5:54 p.m., they sustained damages when a vehicle ran over a loose City manhole 

cover near North 25
th

 Street and West Mt. Vernon Avenue, which flipped up and 

struck her vehicle.  They claim damages in the amount of $9,617.88. 

 

Our investigation reveals that Infrastructure Services Division records indicate that 

on January 31, 2013 at 6:15 p.m. Sewer Maintenance received a complaint of a 

loose or missing manhole lid at 400 North 25
th

 Street.  They responded that day 

after 7:00 p.m. and all lids appeared secure.  On March 18, 2013, after receipt of 

this claim, an investigator was sent to check the area again and found a WE 

Energies shaft manhole with a loose lid.  They notified WE Energies. 
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There is no evidence that the City was negligent in this matter.  As such, the City 

would not be liable.  Therefore, we recommend that this claim be denied. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

GRANT F. LANGLEY 

City Attorney 
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Assistant City Attorney 

 

PAF:cdr 

 

Enclosure 

 
1029-2013-827/190553 


